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Dear Utah County Citizens, 

We are excited to be able to provide COVID-19 vaccinations for those over 70.  To better 

help you, please follow the guidelines below.  Know we are doing all we can to 

communicate this to the appropriate groups as soon as possible.  

• To get updates on appointment availability, text UCHEALTH to 

888777, or check the website healthevents.utahcounty.gov  

periodically for new appointments.  

• A notification will be sent letting you know when appointments 

can be made (24 hours in advance) 

• Based on vaccine availability, you may not get an 

appointment for two or more weeks.  

• Each person wanting an appointment must either have their 

own appointment or be included on the main “party” 

appointment of the main person registering 

• Be aware of the location/address for your appointment  

TRANSPORTATION GUIDELINES: 

• Everyone in the vehicle needs to wear a face covering, at all 

times.  

• The seat-belt, door knob and seat should be wiped down with an alcohol wipe (70% or 

higher amount of alcohol) before and after the passenger has been in the vehicle.  

• Ask the passenger to use hand-sanitizer when they get in the vehicle.  

• Please allow safely room for a walker or folding wheelchair.  

• Do not park where there is black ice.  

• In a car there should be no more than two individuals from different households.  

• In a van everyone should be sat every other seat. Keep as much distance as possible. 

PRECAUTIONS: 

• Please continue using all safety precautions such as wearing masks, social distancing, 

and sanitizing hands and high touch areas frequently, even after both doses of COVID-

19 vaccination have been received. Guidelines may be loosened by the Utah 

Department of Health and Governor’s office after a certain percentage of the 

population is considered immune. 

• The vaccine protects you from getting seriously sick, it is unknown whether it stops you 

from transmitting COVID-19 to others around you. 

 

It is an honor to serve you.   

UTAH COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT  
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PROVO SITE  

Your appointment will be at the Health and Justice Building in Provo. 151 S. University 

Avenue.  Please enter at the Southeast entrance of the building.  The handicap access is 

located at the East center entrance.  

Do not be early for your appointment (appointment times are spaced out intentionally) 

• You will need to have: 

o Your insurance card, e-mailed confirmation code (should be three words) and 

identification 

o You will need to be wearing a mask and remain six feet apart while in line 

 

SPANISH FORK SITE  

Your appointment will be at the old Shopko building in Spanish Fork 955 N Main St, Spanish Fork. 

NOT AVAILABLE UNTIL LATE JANUARY (MOST LIKELY) 

• Do not be early for your appointment 

• You will need to have: 

o Your insurance card, your confirmation code (should be three words) and 

identification 

o You will need to be wearing a mask and remain six feet apart while in line 

 

INDIVIDUALS ACCOMPANYING SENIORS 

Individuals that accompany a senior to get their vaccine will NOT be able to get a vaccine 

for themselves if they are out of age range or not part of a previous allowable group (if they 

qualify, they still need an appointment). Individuals accompanying seniors should NOT sign 

up for the vaccine with whoever they are transporting if they do not qualify (they will be 

denied the vaccine even if they have an appointment.)
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REGISTRATION: APPOINTMENT REQUIRED 

If you are 70+ and registering online for COVID-19 vaccination, follow the steps below. If you 

need more assistance or lack internet availability, please call the Utah County Health 

Department COVID Help Line at 801-851-HELP (4357).   

Look towards your family, neighbors, friends or other trusted individual to support you through 

the registration process if needed. 

Go to: 

https://health.utahcounty.gov/covid-19-vaccine 

Your screen should look like this: 

 

https://health.utahcounty.gov/covid-19-vaccine
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Select Make an Appointment and you should be brought to a page that 

looks like the image below.  Once you are on this screen you will select 70+ DOSE 1 (AND ALL 

PREVIOUS GROUPS). The lettering should be dark, otherwise you will not be able to select it.  

After you select the link your screen will look like the picture below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Select how many individuals will be getting their vaccination.  
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Your screen will look like this image below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You will need to find a date that says “Register”. These are your only available times for an 

appointment. Once you select a time your screen will look like this: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fill in every field with your information, if you do not have an email address use one of someone you 

trust. 

 

 

 

 



 

Eric S. Edwards, MCHES, MPA 
Executive Director 

 
 

 

Once submitted read and follow any further instruction. You will get an email that is titled, “Your 

Health Appointment is Happening Soon.”  

It will look like this: 

 

Click on VIEW APPOINTMENT read and follow all instructions. 

CANCELING AN APPOINTMENT 

You can cancel an appointment by VIEWing your APPOINTMENT through your confirmation 

or reminder email. 

 

 

This is a reminder email!  
You have scheduled an appointment  
For December 30th 2020  
At 8:30 am MST  
 
Your appointment confirmation code is 
 
XXXXX-XXXXX-XXXXXX  
 
Please us the ling below to see more details about your appointment, including time, address, and required forms  
 
VIEW APPOINTMENT 
 
Thank you, have a great week, and we will see you there! 
 


